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(a) why the Hong Kong Housing Authority ("HA"), being the statutory 
body to develop and implement public housing programmes, has not 
conducted a review of the Well-off Tenancy Policies and the Quota and 
Points System ("QPS"), but had to wait for the Steering Committee on 
Long Term Housing Strategy to complete its review; 

 
 

The Well-off Tenants Policies and the Quota and Points System (QPS) 
for non-elderly one-person applicants for public rental housing (PRH) 
are controversial issues and there are divergent views in the community.  
Indeed, when the two issues were discussed at the Subcommittee on 
Long Term Housing Strategy (LTHS) under the Legislative Council 
(LegCo) Panel on Housing, divergent views were also expressed by 
LegCo Members.  The Steering Committee on LTHS has examined the 
housing scene in Hong Kong, including the Well-off Tenants Policies 
and QPS, and made recommendations in its consultation document.  It 
has just completed a three-month public consultation on 2 December 
2013 and is consolidating the public’s views for compilation of a report 
to the Government. 

 
Given the controversy and divergent views of the community on these 
two subjects, it is only prudent for the Housing Authority (HA) to take 
into full account of the recommendations of the LTHS Steering 
Committee; latest views of various sectors of the community as 
expressed during the three-month public consultation exercise on the 
LTHS; as well as Director of Audit’s report and the comments received 
during the Public Accounts Committee’s hearings before forming its 
considered views and mapping out the way forward. 
 
 

(b) whether the HA publishes on its website information on the vacant 
stock of public rental housing ("PRH") flats across districts; if not, 
why not; 

 
 

The Housing Authority has all along been following the principle of 
optimization of resources.  As soon as newly completed units or 
refurbished units become available, the Lettings Unit will expedite its 
work in making flat allocation to applicants on the Waiting List and in 

Annex
(P.1 of 5)



 - 288 -

other rehousing categories. Since the information on the vacant stock of 
PRH flats varies drastically from day to day, if we publish such 
information, it would create confusion to the applicants regarding the 
vacancy position of flats across districts, and would not help them make 
their location choice.  As such, we do not consider it appropriate to 
publish such information on our website. 

 
 
(c) numbers of PRH flats refurbished each year from 2008-2009 to 

2012-2013, and the numbers of these flats with refurbishment period 
longer than the Housing Department ("HD")'s pledge of 44 days; 
 
 
The numbers of PRH flats refurbished each year from 2008-09 to 
2012-2013 are 18 819, 15 305, 16 120, 14 812 and 13 298 units; and the 
numbers of flats with refurbishment period longer than HD’s pledge of 
44 days for the same period are 7 397, 5 746, 7 356, 5 125 and 4 690 
units respectively.  The pledge for vacant flat refurbishment is an 
average turnaround time and HD is able to meet the pledge of 
completing the refurbishment works within 44 days on average.  The 
completion time of each individual refurbished flat will vary according 
to the complexity of the refurbishment works.  For examples, 
refurbishment involving extensive structural renovations, serious water 
seepage repairs and re-roofing works above a vacant flat may lead to a 
longer time for completion. 
 

 
(d) numbers of PRH flats recovered each year from 2008-2009 to 

2012-2013 through enforcement actions and any other means 
respectively, such as the surrender of flats from well-off tenants, 
tenants in possession of Housing Ownership Scheme ("HOS") flats;  

 
 

From 2008/2009 to 2012/2013, the numbers of PRH flats recovered due 
to issuance of Notice-to-Quit, voluntary surrender and tenants moved 
out of PRH upon purchase of HOS flats are summarized below – 
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 Year  2008/09 2009/10 2010/11 2011/12 2012/13

Issuance of 
Notice-to-Quit 

1 683 1 518 1 359 1 403 1 246 

Voluntary 
Surrender 

5 400 4 850 5 145 4 560 4 732 

Purchase of HOS 
flats put up for 
sale by the HA 
and 
HOS/Tenants 
Purchase Scheme 
flats from the 
HOS Secondary 
Market with 
premium not yet 
paid 

3 160 1 710 3 433 1 188 1 328 

Total 10 243 8 078 9 937 7 151 7 306 

 
 
(e) numbers of Housing for Senior Citizens Type 1 units and Converted 

One Person units recovered each year from 2008-2009 to 2012-2013, 
and the resultant numbers of normal PRH flats recovered therefrom; 

 
 

From 2008/2009 to 2012/2013, the numbers of Housing for Senior 
Citizens Type 1 (HS1) units and Converted One Person (C1P) units 
recovered and the resultant numbers of PRH flats recovered therefrom 
are summarized below – 

 

Year  2008/09 2009/10 2010/11 2011/12  2012/13 Total

Number of 
HS1 units 
recovered 

440 474 426 844 380 2 564

Number of 
C1P units 
recovered 

209 210 142 143 82 786 
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Resultant 
number of 
PRH flats 
recovered 
from HS1 
units 

138 155 114 219 115 741Note

Resultant 
number of 
PRH flats 
recovered 
from C1P 
units 

150 138 100 104 63 555Note

 
 
(f) numbers of HOS flats purchased by PRH tenants each year from 

2008-2009 to 2012-2013 through the first-hand market,  and the 
second-hand market with/without the land premium settled; 

 
 

Please refer to Appendix I for the number of HOS flats purchased by 
PRH tenants on the first-hand market and the secondary market without 
the premium paid.  We have no record on the number of HOS flats 
with premium paid and purchased by PRH tenants on the open market. 

 
 
(g) numbers of single elderly applications, family applications and QPS 

applications cancelled by applicants and by the HD respectively during 
the registration stage each year from 2008-2009 to 2012-2013, broken 
down by cancellation reasons; 

 
 

Please refer to Appendix II for the required statistics. 
 
 
 
 

                                                 
 

Note  PRH flats being converted also involved HS1 & C1P units recovered before April 2008 in 
partially vacated flats where conversion could only be carried out after the moving out of the 
remaining tenants. 
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(h) numbers of single elderly applications, family applications and QPS 
applications cancelled by applicants and by the HD respectively during 
the vetting stage each year from 2008-2009 to 2012-2013, broken down 
by cancellation reasons; 

 
 

Please refer to Appendix III for the required statistics. 
 
 
(i) numbers of single elderly applications, family applications and QPS 

applications cancelled by applicants and by the HD respectively during 
the allocation stage each year from 2008-2009 to 2012-2013, broken 
down by cancellation reasons; and 

 
Please refer to Appendix IV for the required statistics. 

 
 
(j) of the numbers in (g), (h) and (i) above, the ageing analysis of each 

type of applications (i.e. single elderly applicants, family applicants, 
QPS applicants). 

 
The ageing analysis for the numbers in (g), (h) and (i) is not readily 
available.  If such details are indeed required, we would need time to 
sort it out and may need to procure the service from the computer 
vendor with extra fees charged to us. 
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